
Rain Fails to Dampen Community Concert 
 

A rainy July (2018) evening drove the second free “Concert in the Park” 
sponsored by the Grange from the Millerstown Community Park amphitheater 

into the Greenwood High School auditorium.  Over 100 people enjoyed the 
program given by folk singer/historian Van Wagner and the free ice cream 

sundaes served afterwards.      

 

The inside venue was actually an added plus as it provided an opportunity for Mr. 
Wagner to share some of his own compositions enhanced with slides about the history 

of the area. 

 
Despite challenges facing the dairy industry, these young people from the Perry County Dairy 

Promotion Committee were all smiles as they served ice cream to concert go-ers. 


